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Dear David,
 
Heritage NSW has reviewed the Aboriginal Heritage Amendment Report for the Westlink
Industrial Estate ( SSD-9138102 ) with respect to Aboriginal cultural heritage.
 
I note that an Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Assessment Report (ACHAR) has been
previously prepared to accompany the previous scheme. Importantly, the outcomes of the
ACHAR remain consistent with those originally determined as part of the original EIS and
proposal. Appended to the ACHAR is an Archaeological Technical Report. The ACHAR and
Technical Report confirm that there are no Aboriginal sites registered within the subject
area, or sites located within 1km of the subject area. Following the conclusion of the test
excavation programme, a total of thirteen (13) artefacts were recovered, with this very
small artefact assemblance suggesting a transitional, low frequency use of the site by
Aboriginal people. Based on the conclusions of the assessment undertaken for the
amended proposal, and the consultation carried out, there are five recommendations to be
implemented for the proposed works:
• Recommendation 1: Surface Collection;
• Recommendation 2: Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Induction;
• Recommendation 3: Archaeological Chance Find Induction;
• Recommendation 4: Human Remains Procedure; and
• Recommendation 5: RAP Consultation.
 
Based on the above recommendations, Heritage NSW has no additional comments with
respect to Aboriginal cultural heritage. Please contact me directly if you require any
additional information.
 
Kind Regards
Nicole Davis
 
Nicole Davis
Manager Assessments
Heritage NSW
Department of Planning and Environment
 
T 02 4927 3156    M 0409 394 343   E nicole.davis@environment.nsw.gov.au
Locked Bag 5020 Parramatta 2124
 

 
From: no-reply@majorprojects.planning.nsw.gov.au <no-
reply@majorprojects.planning.nsw.gov.au> 
Sent: Friday, 21 October 2022 7:34 PM
To: Andre Quinon <andre.quinon@environment.nsw.gov.au>; Erin McWhirter
<Erin.McWhirter@environment.nsw.gov.au>; Sirena Larsson
<sirena.larsson@environment.nsw.gov.au>; OEH HD Heritage Mailbox
<HERITAGEMailbox@environment.nsw.gov.au>
Cc: David Schwebel <David.Schwebel@planning.nsw.gov.au>
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Subject: Major Projects – New Request for Advice - Westlink Industrial Estate (SSD-9138102)
(Penrith)
 
The Department has sent you a request for advice in relation to the Westlink Industrial Estate.The due date for this
request is 07/11/22.

Please sign in to your account to view the details of this request and to upload your advice. 

If you have any enquiries, please contact David Schwebel on 9274 6400 /at david.schwebel@planning.nsw.gov.au.

To sign in to your account click here or visit the Major Projects Website.

Please do not reply to this email.

Kind regards

The Department of Planning and Environment
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This email is intended for the addressee(s) named and may contain confidential and/or privileged information.

If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender and then delete it immediately.
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